ANC 6A Transportation Committee Meeting

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

November 27, 2006

I. Call meeting to order at 7:05 pm

A. Committee members present: Lance Brown, Jennifer Flather, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Sean Lovitt, Omar Mahmud (Chair), Claire Rodriguez, Bill Schultheiss, Marlon Smoker, Warner Sterling

B. Committee members absent: Aryeh Fishman, Victor McKoy

C. In attendance from Mount Moriah Baptist Church were Messrs. James Burrell and Willard Poteet.

II. Committee and community members in attendance introduced themselves. 

III. Announcements

A. Mr. Mahmud announced that the Metro Regional Bus Conference will be held on November 30, 2006 from 8 am to 4 pm at the Marriott Bethesda North Hotel & Conference Center (5701 Marinelli Road, North Bethesda, MD)

B. Mr. Mahmud announced that there will be a DDOT meeting regarding proposed regulations for valet parking on, December 7, 2006 from 6 to 8 pm in the 2nd Floor Community Conference Room, Reeves Center (2000 14th St., NW)

IV. New Business

A. Request by Mount Moriah Baptist Church (1636 E. Capitol Street NE) to install sign on church property – presentation by architect James Burrell

1. Mr. Burrell gave the committee a presentation regarding the shape and size of the sign using computer animation and passed out marketing materials from the sign manufacturer.

2. Mr. Burrell informed the committee the church proposes to use a digital electronic bulletin board that will allow it to change the text and other content of the sign as necessary.  The sign will have a black background with color text.

3. Mr. Burrell explained to the committee that the church is seeking a variance to build a sign on the church’s property. He is presenting this request to the committee because the church must get ANC approval before it can request the variance from DDOT’s Public Space Sign Committee.  

4. According to Mr. Burrell, the proposed sign meets all public space guidelines (must be no more than 4’ X 5’in size and have a 45’ setback from the curve, among other requirements) except for those regulating shape and orientation.  The church is requesting to change the shape of the sign from a flat front and back to an L-shaped design so that traffic coming from both 16th Street and E. Capitol Street can view the sign.  Mr. Burrell also noted that the church lies outside of the Capitol Hill historic preservation zone.

5. Members of the committee asked several questions regarding the sign model the church will use, the brightness of the text and animation (if any), hours of use, and whether approval from the surrounding neighborhood had been sought.

6. Mr. Burrell explained that the adjacent blocks are occupied by a school and an abandoned housing development that will soon be redeveloped (the church has met with the developer and built a relationship, but has yet to discuss this particular issue).  Along the south side of E. Capitol Street and a little further down the block, there are a few occupied houses.  He went on to inform the committee the church has yet to pick the sign model it will use, so he is not able to share that information with the committee at the time.

7. The committee discussed a proposed letter approving the church’s sign request and concluded it could only give a qualified endorsement at the time since it lacked information necessary to give a full endorsement.

8. The committee informed Mr. Burrell that:

a. it was concerned any affected neighbors may not have had adequate notice to voice any objection to the sign;

b. it would like further clarity on the brightness of the sign (the committee suggested knowing the model to be used would be helpful);

c. it would like to review the draft application the church would be submitting to make an assessment of what exactly it would be approving.

9. Since the church’s representatives indicated they would prefer an unqualified endorsement letter from the ANC for their application, the committee and the church decided it would be best to review this matter again during the committee’s December meeting.  At that time, Mr. Burrell agreed to provide the committee with more clarity on the exact sign model to be used (brightness, display size, etc.) and a draft application.  Jennifer Flather agreed to track down the applicable regulations and to work with Mr. Mahmud on notifying any affected neighbors that we will be considering this request at our December meeting.

10. Mr. Burrell also informed the committee the contact person on the DDOT Sign Committee is Donna Hanasik.

B. The committee decided to reschedule the December meeting to December 18th at 7 pm.  The meeting location will be Capitol Hill Towers unless notified otherwise.

V. Updates

A. DDOT’s proposed timetable for changing 17th and 19th from one-way to two-way streets – Lance Brown

1. Mr. Brown spoke with Chris Delfs at DDOT and confirmed that DDOT will be working on making Constitution and Independence two-way streets before 17th and 19th because Constitution and Independence will be easier to convert. 

2. Mr. Brown also reported that the Capitol Hill Transportation Study (CHTS) Report will soon be issued and the planning phase be completed. Now DDOT needs to have funds appropriated specifically for the project. However, no money will be awarded until October 2007 so construction cannot begin on any CHTS projects until 2008. 

3. Following issuance of the final report, DDOT will send a letter to the ANCs asking for feedback.  After speaking with Chris Delfs, Mr. Brown feels this may be the best time to give our input on prioritization of projects in the plan.

4. The committee decided to take a look at this issue again in January, after it has had a chance to receive the final CHTS report. 

B. Additional car share spaces in ANC 6A – DeLania Hardy and Omar Mahmud

1. Mr. Mahmud indicated he has contacted MPD about enforcement and MPD is very interested in working with the community on this issue.  However, there are no actionable items at this time. 

2. Ms. Hardy spoke with Flexcar and Zipcar about finding additional spaces.  Representatives from the two companies had the following recommendations: 

a. Consider high density areas for new spots, contact DDOT concerning recommended sites, contact our city councilman, and avoid street/snow cleaning routes.

3. Mr. Mahmud indicated he sent a request for car sharing space suggestions to ANC Commissioners, but did not receive any feedback.

C. Enforcement of double parking restrictions on H Street – Omar Mahmud

1. Mr. Mahmud reported that the ANC has received a response to our letter from Commander Groomes.  The letter (also posted to the ANC 6A listserv) indicates the police will pay special attention to this issue by informing the beat patrol to pay special attention to double parking enforcement on H Street.

D. Additional parking on H Street

1. Great Streets has proposed using H Street NE Tax Increment Financing (TIF) to help develop off street parking along the corridor.  TIF is a tax on the merchants that is pooled together to finance any number of activities such as a BID (Business Improvement District).

2. Mr. Schultheiss informed the committee we need to encourage shared parking agreements with parking lot owners in the area (Autozone, Heckinger Mall, any new parking structure, etc). Businesses in general can be opposed to this because it’s a liability and costs more money, but the committee will need to be very active to ensure shared parking is available as H Street continues to grow.

3. Mr. Schultheiss indicated his intent to work on this issue when he becomes a ANC commissioner in January.

4. Regarding the new valet regulations being proposed by DDOT, Mr. Mahmud indicated we should stay abreast of developments on this front to determine how the new regulations will impact H Street and other surrounding commercial zones.

5. Mr. Schultheiss suggested we be aware of valet parking taking up residential parking in the surrounding neighborhoods.

E. Ms. Hoover reported that the Safety Committee did not discuss the H and 8th MPD enforcement issue at its last meeting.

VI. Assign Tasks/Duties for Committee Members (5 minutes)

A. Mr. Mahmud will contact the SMD member in the Mount Moriah Baptist Church’s neighborhood, Commissioner Ibangha, to solicit neighborhood opinion on the church’s proposed sign.

B. Ms. Flather will contact the DDOT Public Space committee to determine which regulations govern the church’s sign request.

C. Ms. Hardy will try to attend the hearing on DDOT’s proposed regulations on valet parking.

D. Collectively, the committee will start thinking about solutions to parking concerns along H Street.  Mr. Schultheiss indicated he would take the lead on this issue and email the committee an initial set of recommendations for discussion at a future committee meeting.

VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm

